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Gloria and I are happy to report that the August Planning Meeting was a successful collaboration of 
“great minds” joining to evaluate progress on last year’s Planning Meeting goals and brainstorm 
about new targets for 2019-2020. The past year’s goals focused on getting out the vote (GOTV), 
revamping communication/marketing materials, fundraising, and engaging with Cal State University 
Channel Islands.  As a group, we all deserve a pat on the back!   Progress was made toward each.

In particular, we “rocked” at GOTV activities with voter registration volunteers, postcard parties, 
“womaning” the polls and marching for causes.  Six members ran for office, three successfully, and 
one is currently running for County Supervisor.  We also revamped our marketing materials; the 
new tri-fold flyer succinctly explains our AAUW mission, branch activities and opportunities for 
learning and socializing. We appeared at community events and hosted three summer gatherings 
for existing and new members.

For the new 2019-20 objectives, separate groups focused on: Programs, Membership, Advocacy 
and Fundraising. In Programs, GOTV continues to be a focus, as does the 2020 Census and the 100th

Anniversary of Women’s Suffrage..  Women’s health in mind, body and spirit was also discussed.  
The Membership group generated two ideas to help initiate new members – new member packets 
and a new member survey – both ideas were promptly staffed by volunteers.  The Advocacy group 
discussed tracking legislative bills, visiting legislators and posting representatives’ ratings. Ideas 
generated by the Fundraising group included corporate sponsors, a silent auction, an eat-out 
fundraiser and a yard sale.

More great news!!  We have a new Camarillo location for our four General Meetings in 2019-20.  
Our Programs Chair made a deal with the director of Studio Channel Islands Art Center on Ventura 
Boulevard.  It is a large venue with frequently changing art exhibitions. Further, our four General 
Meetings in October, February, April and May will be scheduled on the first Monday of each month 
so you can calendar them now.

Finally, is it just me, or is anyone else surprised it’s already September?  Life seems to fly by, but the 
fall season is a special one.  As one anonymous wise person said, “Autumn shows us how beautiful 
it is to let things go.”  So, we have a great “letting go” opportunity for all of you.  On 9/21/19, our 
branch will host a “Huge Yard Sale” with all proceeds benefitting the Women in History program.  
We need donations of your “extra stuff” and will offer a pick-up service if needed.  For further 
donation guidelines, volunteer information and contact numbers see inside the Beacon.

Here’s to Letting Extra Stuff Go,
Jan (new email address: aauwcamarillo.copresident@gmail.com
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2019-2020 Kick-Off – RSVP Sept 3! 

RSVP Online with Eventbrite: https://aauw-camarillo-kick-off.eventbrite.com

RSVP by Email to aauwcamarillo.programs@gmail.com

https://aauw-camarillo-kick-off.eventbrite.com/
mailto:aauwcamarillo.programs@gmail.com


Gender Alone Is Not Enough
September 2019
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October General Meeting and Program
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2019-2020 Snip and Save Calendar
September 3 – 7pm Board Meeting, Jan Ackerman’s 

September 8 – Kick Off, Spanish Hills Country Club, 1-4pm 

September 13 - Bridge

September 14 – AAUW Thousand Oaks Kick Off Breakfast, 8:15-11, Los Robles Country Club

September 16 – PM Book Review – to decide next season’s books

September 21 – YARD SALE

September 27 – Great Decisions, 3:30-5

September 28 – Meet and Greet Breakfast, Agave Maria’s, 9am – always the LAST Saturday of the 

month, including 10/26, 11/30, 1/25, 2/29, 3/28, 4/25, 5/30, 6/27

Oct. 7 – 5:00, Board Meeting; 7pm General Meeting with Special Program: Empowering Latinas. 

Blackboard Gallery, Studio Channel Islands

Oct. 19 and Nov. 2 - Table at the Camarillo Farmer’s Market

November 4 – Board Meeting, Time and Location TBD

November 16 – Authors’ Day fundraiser luncheon

December – Holiday Pot Luck - TBD

January 6, 2020 – Board Meeting, Time and Location TBD

January 11 – IBC Luncheon: Celebrating 100 years of Women’s Suffrage, Los Robles CC

Feb 3 – 5:00 Board Meeting; 7pm General Meeting, Blackboard Gallery, Studio Channel Islands

March 4, 11, 18 – Knowledge Bowl 2020

Other meetings cancelled – thank you for volunteering for Women in History and Knowledge Bowl 

April 6 – 5:00 Board Meeting; 7pm General Meeting, Blackboard Gallery, Studio Channel Islands

April 16-19 – AAUW CA Convention, Milbrae, CA

May 4 – 5:00 Board Meeting; 7pm General Meeting, Blackboard Gallery, Studio Channel Islands

June – Installation of officers and member tea, TBD

What Are YOUR Superpowers??
What is one of your greatest strengths? What do you love to do 
and are really good at? Those are your superpowers! Women have 
a lot of them, but we tend to focus on where we’re lacking rather 
that where we’re excelling. 

We did introductions at our planning meeting that included 
sharing our superpowers, then thinking about how to use them in 
AAUW! We have a diverse, energetic, organized, and motivating 
group of leaders in our midst. Come to Kick Off and see how you 
can use your superpowers for equity for women and girls! 
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Vision 2020 = 100 Years of Women’s Suffrage

Women from allied organizations across Ventura County, including AAUW, came together August 25 
to make a Toast to Tenacity for Women’s Equality Day, celebrating 99 years of white women having 

the right to vote. Learn more about this at Kick Off, IBC luncheon in January, and watch for more 

planned events throughout the year leading up to August 26, 2020!

We will be honored by the Ventura 

County STEM Network (VC STEM) as a 

2019 STEM Champion on Thursday, September 

19 at the Oxnard College Performing Arts 

Center as part of VC STEM's annual STEAMtastic

Celebration. The STEM Champion award 

recognizes “key champions of high- quality

STEM learning.” In addition to Tech Trek, AAUW 

supports STEM through Creative Arts 

Workshop, Women in History, and Knowledge 

Bowl. See link below for info on registering for 

the event.

AAUW Camarillo Receives Recognition as a STEM Champion in VC!

More info here: https://www.vcstem.org/vc-stem-awards-and-recognitions/
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Meet and Greet Breakfast, Saturday, Sept. 28, at 9am 

Agave Maria’s Mexican 
Restaurant

710 Arneill Rd, Camarillo (across from CVS)

Join us for great food AND conversation the 
last Saturday of the month. 

HUGE AAUW YARD SALE Saturday, Sept. 21 in Thousand Oaks

Come one & come all -- donate your "extra stuff" 
to our AAUW Yard Sale on 9/21/19 from 9:00 am 
to 2:00 pm on the long driveway of Ladeane Taylor, 
1831 Wellesley Dr., Thousand Oaks, CA 91360.  
Clean out those closets, grab that garage junk, 
attack the attic, and forage through the family 
room.  We have a pick-up service if needed.  For 
more information on dropping off goods or for 
pick-up please call Karen Partow, 818-636-5402.

Interested in helping organize for the Community 
Rummage Sale in Camarillo Oct 12? Or want to 
host a sale in Camarillo to benefit AAUW? Contact 
Jan Demonsy with interests or other questions. 
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Authors’ Day, November 16, 2019
Grab your tickets at our Kickoff on September 8th. Please help us to make this year’s 

fundraiser another huge success, so we may continue to award scholarships to 

deserving women at CSUCI and send at least ten or more bright young 8th grade girls 

to participate in Tech Trek classes at UCSB during the summer!

Bring your friends and neighbors! Sign up for a table of 9 and have a fun afternoon.  

It’s a great activity for book groups! Authors’ Day includes a full hot lunch, four 

talented author/speakers, available books from Mrs. Figs’ Bookworm, door prizes, 

opportunity baskets, and autograph time. I hope to see you there. For more 

information contact Diana Dingler at (805) 987-8013. This year’s authors are: 

Nicole Mones - A newly launched textile business took her to China in 1977, after the 

end of the cultural revolution. She traded textiles with them for 18 years before she 

turned to writing about that country in the form of novels, nonfiction, and articles 

about Chinese cuisine. She is a member of the National Committee on U.S.-China 

Relations.

Paddy Hirsch - He is a fiction and nonfiction author, journalist, web video host, 

financial blogger, and a commentator on the economy and financial markets. He was 

a 2014 winner of the Edward R. Murrow award for excellence in reporting.

Diane Mautner - She is an author, playwright, and speech and language specialist by 

trade. She has written three books, one being the acclaimed, fabulously illustrated, 

children’s book Prisoner #147 about a mischievous raccoon – an exciting adventure 

from beginning to end.

Alan Jacobson - He is an American author of mystery, suspense, thriller 

and action novels. Among his works are the FBI profiler Karen Vail series 

and the OPSIG Team Black series, as well as stand-alone books and short

stories.
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More For Authors’ Day

We are still collecting your fairly new hardback or trade paper back books to use as 
part of our table decorations.  Please bring them to the home of Diana Dingler, 938 
Fairchild Avenue, and place them in the drop box at the front gate.

APRONS FOUND! The six lovely aprons that Celina Biniaz made for our opportunity 

prize ticket sellers to wear have been found. Many thanks. Six others that we used in 

the past are still MIA, so contact Diana if you come across them in a linen closet! 

P.M Book Review

Our first meeting of the new season will be held on Monday, September 16th at 7:00 

p.m. at the home of Jane Akune.  Please call or send her an email if you plan to 

attend or not [805 482-2602]. At this first meeting, we will set the schedule for the 

new season, as well as discuss our first selection Where the Crawdads Sing by Delia 

Owens.  All are welcome. Contact Diana Dingler with questions at 805 987-8013.

On August 22, we recognized Black Women’s Equal Pay day. Black women 
had to work all of 2018 and until this day in 2019 to catch up with what 
white men were paid in 2018 alone. AAUW’s salary negotiation tool can 
help narrow that gap. Click here to check out Work Smart, AAUW's free 
online salary negotiation tool!  Share with at least 5 people you know.

Bridge is Back! 

We start playing again after the summer break on Friday, September 13th at the 
home of Jeanne Biggs. On September 27th we will be at the home of Diana Hagen.

We play on the second and fourth Fridays of most months. If you are interested in 
playing with our  group, please contact Nancy Jaeger at (805) 484-3778 or 
nancyjaeger@verizon.net. We can always use substitutes if you cannot play regularly.

https://salary.aauw.org/


Public Good, not Public Charge
Kathy Long, Public Policy Chair

Emma Lazarus, wrote “The New Colossus” honoring the Statute of Liberty: 

Not like the brazen giant of Greek fame,

With conquering limbs astride from land to land;

Here at our sea-washed, sunset gates shall stand

A mighty woman with a torch, whose flame

Is the imprisoned lightning, and her name

Mother of Exiles. From her beacon-hand

Glows world-wide welcome; her mild eyes command

The air-bridged harbor that twin cities frame.

“Keep, ancient lands, your storied pomp!" cries she

With silent lips. “Give me your tired, your poor,

Your huddled masses yearning to breathe free,

The wretched refuse of your teeming shore.

Send these, the homeless, tempest-tost to me,

I lift my lamp beside the golden door!”

The phrase “Give me….” has raised lots of discourse nationwide, challenging our long-

founded “open doors” to immigrants, searching out a better life, and eventually 

becoming the fabric of the American way of life. The White House/Administration has 

taken “rule change” administratively to circumvent the legislative process from open 

discussion and debate. The most recent one is proposed through the Department of 

Homeland Security (DHS) is: Inadmissibility on Public Charge Grounds. This changes 

the 1996 rule and would expand the definition of Public Charge, adding new negative 

factors that would be considered when a federal official considers immigration status.  

Under the rule, if an immigrant is here LEGALLY, applies for or receives certain federal 

non-cash benefits they are legally eligible to receive, i.e. food stamps, health care, 

federally subsidized housing, Medi-Cal, their immigrant status could be challenged 

and extension refused. (cont’d next page)
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Public Good, Not Public Charge
Kathy Long, Public Policy Chair

(cont. from previous page)

Public Charge policies have been fought many times. In 1996 the federal act codified 

the public charge factors that had been in place for many years and were reaffirmed 

again in 1999. This proposed new policy would also add a complex set of income and 

demographic factors in determining public charge: consideration of age, English 

proficiency, and disability. So, who will feel the pain from this change –children and 

families here legally! Worse health outcomes, including increased prevalence of 

obesity and malnutrition, especially for pregnant or breastfeeding women, infants or 

children, and increased rates of poverty could be the negative impacts of this rule on 

our communities. The safety net of care for our poorest members of our 

communities would collapse. 

Economic impacts would be felt with this rule change, in reduced use of food stamps 

–for every $1 of benefits, generates $1.79 in local economy –estimates from U.S. 

Dept of Agriculture. Jobs would be loss from the reduction of federal benefits utilized 

and there would be a decrease in state and local revenues. There would be an 

additional administrative burden by local governments in tracking the changes. 

Over decades we have learned that our community is safer, healthier and more 

robust when we help all those in need, especially our children. This rule is on track to 

go into effect mid-October. Our state association of counties, County Welfare 

Directors, County Health Executives Association of CA and the CA Association of 

Public Hospitals and Health Systems have all gone on record opposing this policy 

change.  Again, this was generated from DHS without legislative hearings or public 

transparency!  Two California counties have filed lawsuits to date. You can let your 

voice be heard by sending emails to Congresswoman Julia Brownley at 

juliabrownley@house.gov   An administrative rule change this significant removes 

true democracy from our leaders and communities.
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Learning, Playing, Connecting
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Great Decisions

STATE OF THE STATE DEPARTMENT AND DIPLOMACY

Friday, September 27th, 3:30-5:00 p.m.

Leisure Village’s Recreation Center (Garden Room)

During the Trump administration, the usual ways of conducting diplomacy have been upended. Many 

positions in the State Department have never been filled, and meetings with foreign leaders such as 

Kim Jong-un and Vladimir Putin have been undertaken with little advance planning. What effect are 

these changes having now, and how will they affect ongoing relationships between the United States 

and its allies and adversaries?

Our chapter’s Great Decisions meetings – the fourth Friday of each month -- are informal and invite 

discussion.  First, we read a brief chapter in our booklet.  When we meet, we watch a 20-minute 

video on the month’s topic and then discuss it for about an hour.  This is a safe, informative, and 

non-political venue to discuss important and current foreign policy matters.  No experience is 

necessary!  Please do contact one of us if you would like to attend, so we can put your name on the 

guard gate list at Leisure Village.

For more information, please contact any of the following chapter members:

• Nancy Walters  nejwalters285@gmail.com (805) 465-0362,
• Ann Wasson amwasson@gmail.com (805) 419-4509, or
• Jerrie Newman martjerrie@roadrunner.com (805) 389-3064.

Seeking Members for Branch Fundraising 
Committee

The Camarillo AAUW Fundraising Committee 

would serve to generate philanthropic 

development and donor stewardship to foster 

branch sustainability and support its various 

programs.  The committee would have an active 

and collaborative role in planning fundraising 

events, identifying grant opportunities, and 

submitting grant applications. Participation in 

National AAUW fundraising training may be 

helpful.  If you’re interested, please contact Jan 

Demonsy at 805-419-4607, or email 

pocaterraj@aol.com.

SELLING “STUFF”
ODE TO THE AAUW YARD SALE

We’re having a big sale

And it’s gonna be such fun,

Selling all the “Stuff”

Culled from everyone.

Some have extra clothes,

And others extra art;

Shoes and sheets and silver,

With all of those we part.

We’re making lots of money

By selling things we’d toss,

And all goes to our club --

There’s a win without a loss!

file:///C:/Users/amwas/AppData/Local/Microsoft/Office/UnsavedFiles/nejwalters285@gmail.com
mailto:amwasson@gmail.com
mailto:martjerrie@roadrunner.com
mailto:pocaterraj@aol.com


Membership
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Give a Grad the Gift of AAUW Membership!

As an AAUW member you can gift one year of AAUW National membership to as 

many recent college graduates as you like at no cost to them or you. Anyone who has 

completed an undergraduate degree in the past two years is eligible to receive one 

free membership from an AAUW member. If the Graduate resides in Ventura County, 

please considering including an annual Camarillo Branch membership for only $10. 

This is a significant discount from our annual dues amount. 

For more information or to gift a Graduate please contact Jan Demonsy, (805) 419-

4607 or pocaterraj@aol.com.

Member News: Engineering Film Dream Big in Santa Barbara

From AAUW member (and civil engineer) Marta Alvarez – The American Society of Civil Engineers 
(ASCE) Santa Barbara-Ventura will be hosting a showing of ASCE's Dream Big at Night Lizard Brewing 
Company in Santa Barbara Tuesday, Sept. 10 from 7-9. This film was produced by ASCE to show 
viewers that engineering can be an exciting, creative, and heroic realm where the optimists of today 
are creating the life-saving, world-altering marvels that will make for a safer, more connected, more 
equal, and even more awe-inspiring tomorrow. From the Great Wall of China and the world’s tallest 
buildings, to underwater robots, solar cars and smart, sustainable cities, Dream Big celebrates the 
human ingenuity behind engineering marvels big and small, and reveals the heart that drives 
engineers to create better lives for people around the world. Watch the trailer here.

This is perfect for children to get excited about engineering and see the people behind the projects 
that shape our world. This is an event for the whole family so bring the little ones to enjoy this film. 
And if you don't have kids, feel free to come as well. This film gives a new perspective to even the 
most experienced of engineers. 

Find more details about the event here. 

Interested in carpooling? Email Marta -
yce-mya@pacbell.net

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=8lr2S4n7Etk
http://events.r20.constantcontact.com/register/event?llr=geh6ppmab&oeidk=a07eghjktdh393d5ced
mailto:yce-mya@pacbell.net


Please Don’t Go!!!

It’s past due to renew your annual 

membership dues of $100 for FY2019-2020. 

All Members received a dues invoice via 

email from memberinfo@aauw.org on April 

25th.  You can also use the Member Form in 

this issue to pay your dues. National will 

remove people not paid by November. 

Please update your contact information if 

needed. If you are not sure of your dues 

status, please contact Elizabeth Holder, 

Camarillo Branch Membership at 805-732-

1145 or egholder@gmail.com. Thank You!
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2019-2020 DIRECTORY IS COMING!

IT’S BEEN TWO LONG YEARS, BUT A NEW

DIRECTORY IS COMING THIS FALL. PLEASE

CHECK YOUR 2017-2018 DIRECTORY TO

ENSURE YOUR CONTACT INFORMATION IS

ACCURATE. EVEN IF YOU DON’T HAVE A

DIRECTORY AND YOUR CONTACT INFO HAS

CHANGED IN THE PAST TWO YEARS, SEND ANY

CORRECTIONS TO ELIZABETH HOLDER AT

EGHOLDER@GMAIL.COM

Camarillo Branch 
Board of Directors and Chairs

2018-2019

Gloria Miele
Jan Demonsy
Co-Presidents

Aauw.camarillo.president@gmail.com
Aauwcamarillo.copresident@gmail.com

Bea Lutterbeck
VP, Programs

Mary Goldberg
Recording Secretary

Vanessa Otto
Treasurer

Elizabeth Holder
Membership Treasurer

Diana Dingler
Corresponding Secretary

Kathy Long
Public Policy

Pam Perkins-Dwyer
Past President

Nancy Walters/Janet Lindquist
Hospitality

Kay Ito
Communications and PR

Ann Wasson
Beacon Editor
Gloria Miele

Beacon Design and Layout
Open positions:

Co-President-Elect
VP, Membership

mailto:memberinfo@aauw.org
mailto:Aauw.camarillo.president@gmail.com
mailto:Aauwcamarillo.copresident@gmail.com


More on Membership

Not a member?  Or know someone who 
would be a great addition?

Join and pay online with a credit card using the 
New Member Join link below. Right click on the 
link and then select “open hyperlink”:
AAUW Camarillo Branch New Member Join 
Link

This is a direct link to The Camarillo (CA) AAUW 
Branch. You will select New Member and for 
Member Type choose MOB-Branch Member. If 
you join between January 1st and March 15th, a 
small discount will be applied. Annual dues will 
be due by June 30th of the same year. Get a 30% 
discount when you sign up at a meeting or 
event (Meet and Greet, General Meeting, etc). 

Join and pay with a check by printing this page, 
then completing the Member Form at right. 
Follow the instructions on the Form.

Not sure if AAUW is a good fit for you? Try 
attending the monthly Meet & Greet Breakfast, 
held on the last Saturday of most months. Refer 
to the article in this Beacon for specifics. This is 
a pleasant social gathering for members and 
potential members. Hope to see you there!

Visit the Branch Website for more info:  AAUW 
Camarillo (CA) Branch website

Attend the next Branch General meeting. 
Guests are always welcome. 

For questions please contact Jan Demonsy, 805-
419-4607 or email pocaterraj@aol.com
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https://svc.aauw.org/RECore/wMembership/NewJoinBranch_Enter.asp?branchid=CA0132
https://camarillo-ca.aauw.net/
mailto:pocaterraj@aol.com
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See Your Ad 

Here! 

Send a business 

card and a check 

for $60 to 

AAUW Camarillo 

Branch

P.O. Box 862

Camarillo, CA

93011

Or email a high 

resolution image 

to 

camarillo.beacon

@gmail.com


